
From: Chambers - Asbury VP <Chambers.Asbury.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Friday, May 17, 2024 1:07 PM 
To: Chambers - Asbury VP <Chambers.Asbury.VP@fwc.gov.au>; Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2024/6 - Variation of modern awards to include a delegates’ rights term 
 
Dear Parties,  
 
RE: AM2024/6 Variation of modern awards to include a delegates’ rights term 
 
On 10 May 2024, the President issued a Statement setting out a draft delegates’ right term. Interested 
parties were invited to file submissions concerning the draft term by 12:00PM on Friday, 17 May 
2024.  
 
Chambers has received several requests from interested parties for an extension to provide their 
submissions on the draft workplace delegates’ rights term. 
 
Vice President Asbury has considered those requests. To ensure all interested parties have an 
opportunity to provide their submissions, the Vice President will grant an extension until 5:00PM 
AEST on Wednesday, 22 May 2024 for any interested party, including those parties who have already 
submitted, to provide their submissions on the draft workplace delegates’ rights term. 
 
As the Commission is required to make a determination varying modern awards to insert a delegates’ 
rights term by 30 June 2024 and given the timeframe within which this matter is required to be 
determined, the Vice President advises that a further extension would unlikely be granted. 
 
It would be appreciated if interested parties could lodge their submissions as soon as possible, and by 
no later than 5:00PM AEST on Wednesday, 22 May 2024.   
                 
Kind regards,  
 
Maggie Wu (she/her)  
 

Associate to Vice President Asbury 

 
T (07) 3028 7836 

E Chambers.Asbury.VP@fwc.gov.au  

Level 14, Central Plaza Two, 66 Eagle St, Brisbane, QLD, 4000 
GPO Box 5713, Brisbane, QLD, 4001 
 

 
At the Fair Work Commission we respect and celebrate the diversity of our communities and we are 
committed to creating a safe and welcoming space for all. 
We acknowledge that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to Country and pay our respects to their 
Elders past and present. This email was sent from Jagera, Yuggera and Turrbul Country. 
 
Important: This message may contain private or confidential information. If you think this email was 
sent to you by mistake, please immediately notify the sender and delete all copies of the email from 
your system. Please refer to our privacy policy for more information on how we collect and handle 
personal information. 
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